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Mississippi State Council 

120th Annual State Convention 

Credentials Committee Report 

 

The Credentials Committee meeting was called to order at 10:30 AM on Saturday, April 27, 

2024 by Kenny Gonzales, State Secretary.  The State Secretary was assisted by Richard 

Greenwold, Assistant to the State Secretary.  The committee consisted of the following 

delegates: 

Robert Leo  Council # 802 

Biloxi   Council # 1244 

Andrew Hurst  Council # 1522 

Stephen Fredrick Council # 1605 

Greenville  Council # 2134 

Keith Knight  Council # 2180 

Leland   Council # 2945 

Christopher Smythe Council # 4472 

Ted Applewhite Council # 6592 

Richard Hota  Council # 7087 

Kenneth Goodrum Council # 7915 

Indianola  Council # 9234 

Rickey Cupps  Council # 10499 

 

After a review of the registration records, it was confirmed that at a total of 84 certified 

delegates have been seated out of a possible 120 possible delegates.  The Slate of State Officers 

seated totaled 7, bringing a total of 91 certified voting members at the 120th Annual Mississippi 

State Convention.  

A motion was made and seconded to accept the credentials report as submitted.  The motion 

passed unanimously.  

A copy of the Credential’s Report is attached. 

The Credentials Committee meeting was concluded with a prayer and closed. 

 

Respectfully submitted. 

 

Kenny Gonzales; State Secretary 



 



 

 

 



 



Mississippi State Council 

120th Annual State Convention 

Resolutions Committee Report 

 

The Resolutions Committee meeting was called to order at 10:30 AM on Saturday, April 27, 

2024 by Aaron Achord, State Advocate.  An opening prayer was offered by the State Advocate.  

The committee consisted of the following delegates: 

Raul Gamez  IPSD 

Larry Tabor  PSD 

Peter Sukanek  PSD 

Noel Aucoin  PSD 

William Jarrett  DD # 8 

 

Copies of all Resolutions were handed out and each was read in its’ entirety.  There was some 

minor fine-tuning to some of the resolutions by the committee and corrections were noted by 

the State Advocate.  After all were studied, a motion was made to accept all corrected 

resolutions and passed unanimously. 

The Resolutions Committee meeting was concluded with a prayer and closed. 

 

Respectfully submitted. 

 

Aaron Achord; State Advocate 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS  

120th STATE CONVENTION 

AUDIT COMMITTEE REPORT 

 

The 2024 audit committee met on Saturday April 27th at 10:30am at the Golden Nugget Casino 

in Ship Island room B. 

The following Knights were present: 

 

Jerry Schmuck, PSD Chairman 

Charles Hahn, State Treasurer 

Frank Whitehead, DD #14 Richard Martin, Council 848 

Patrick Burns, Council 6592 Mark Taquino, Council 6765 

Robert M. Harkins, Council 7854 Eddie Britt, Council 7915 

Thomas Whitenton, Council 8848 Benny French, Council 9124 

Maichael Catchot, Council 10499  

 

The committee was unable to review the 2023 certified audit as it was still in progress and not 

yet completed.  The committee did, however, review all bank statements ensuring they were all 

reconciled correctly and spot checking to verify that no check was written unless approved by 

the State Deputy via approved voucher. 

All statements, records and vouchers appeared to be up to date.  No discrepancies were noted. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Gerald “Jerry” Schmuck, PSD, FDM 

2024 Audit Committee Chairman 
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State Deputy’s Report 

2023-2024 

 

 Your Excellencies, Reverend Fathers, Worthy Supreme Rep, Worthy State 
Officers, Worthy Past State Deputies, Delegates and Brothers all, it has been my 
honor to serve you as State Deputy for the 2023-2024 Fraternal Year. As I look 
back over my first year as State Deputy, I have seen many accomplishments made 
by the councils here in Mississippi and yet I also see so much more that we still 
have left to achieve.  
We kicked the year off with a very dynamic School of Columbianism with all our 
Grand Knights, which proved to be a day of learning and fellowship. This was 
followed by a Statewide Townhall meeting with our Regional Growth Director JC 
Reiher in November, concluding with a Fraternal Benefits Event. We then held our 
regional Mid-Winter meetings in January.  
In this year of the National Eucharistic Revival, as we dedicate ourselves to the 
Eucharist, we held Eucharistic Adoration services at our June and November State 
Meetings and following this morning’s Memorial Mass we all participated in 
Eucharistic Procession. As you will hear at one of our Breakout sessions this 
afternoon, in June we will have the opportunity to participate in the National 
Eucharistic Procession as the procession makes across Mississippi.  
We have done great works of charity across the state recording over 75,000 

volunteer hours and contributing nearly $500,000 to various charitable efforts. 

We have held numerous COR Meetings enriching the faith of our membership and 

other Catholic men in our parishes. To date we have welcomed 163 gentlemen 

into the Knights of Columbus, and we are gaining great momentum in this effort 

over the past 90 days. We have 8 councils that have achieved Star Council 

Membership numbers and 6 additional that are on track to do so also. Council 

6872 for Picayune will soon be installing our next Ultrasound Machine at the SAV-

A-LIFE Pregnancy Center in the Pearl River area. 

 All of these accomplishments came from the hard work and engagement of the 
councils across the great state of Mississippi. As I stated earlier, we still have 
much more to achieve. I would estimate that only 60-65% are really engaged and  



active, with less than 60% having recruited a new member this year. How much 

more could we achieve if more councils reengaged in doing the good works of the 

Knights of Columbus? I encourage every council to be active and visible in your 

parish and community and offer every Catholic man the opportunity to grow their 

faith by becoming a Knight of Columbus. 

Thank you for all you do as Brother Knights and for being leaders in your councils. 

 
Fraternally Submitted, 

 

Guy Heying 

State Deputy 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



State Secretary’s Report 

2023-2024 

 

Your Excellencies, Reverend Fathers, Worthy Supreme Representative, Worthy State Officers, 

Worthy Past State Deputies, Delegates and Brothers all, it is my pleasure to be with you all 

today and a big “Thank You” for being a part of this 120th Mississippi State Convention here in 

Biloxi, MS. 

The main job of the State Secretary is to prepare and send out your per capita statements twice 

a year, in July and January. I am proud to report that all January billings have been received and 

processed to the State Treasurer. I had to call a few of you to remind you, but together, we got 

it all taken care of.  Thanks. 

Another duty of the State Secretary is to receive, log and process to the State Treasurer all of 

the incoming funds. This includes per capita payments, and donations to all of our charitable 

funds that you support so well. This number is nearing 300 checks processed and still growing. 

You can see where it is very important to keep accurate records of all of these transactions. 

The last major duty of the State Secretary is to put together the Convention Minutes Book from 

the previous year’s convention. You should have received this book when you registered as a 

delegate for this year’s convention.  I must admit, this is a very challenging endeavor.  This 

involves taking notes on all happenings at the convention, gathering all reports given by elected 

state officers and adding in all reports submitted by the councils.  I must confess that I have 

somewhat failed in that endeavor.  I was not able to acquire copies of last year’s council and GK 

reports to include in the minutes book.  I promise to do better next year.  That being said, I 

hope you enjoy this year’s minutes book as published. 

In closing, I would like to thank all of you for placing your confidence in me as your State 

Secretary this past year.  It has been a very challenging, yet very fulfilling experience travelling 

the state and meeting all of you. Continued success in your endeavors and Vivat Jesus. 

 

Respectfully submitted; 

 

Kenny Gonzales 

State Secretary 

Mississippi Jurisdiction 

 



State Treasurer’s Report 

2023-2024 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

State Advocate’s Report 

2023-2024 

 

Reverend Father, Worthy Supreme Representatives, Worthy State Deputy, Worthy State Officers, 

Worthy Past State Deputies, and my dear brother Knights 

It is with great honor to submit this annual report as your State Advocate.  I have learned much during 

my time serving as Advocate for the Mississippi Jurisdiction for the first time. It has been a rewarding 

and learning experience. I continued to keep the lines of communications open between the State and 

the Supreme Advocate’s office, and hopefully was able to assist councils with their questions. Being new 

to a position was difficult but being able to tap previous state officers’ experience and knowledge has 

been immeasurable. It has made my job much easier and more efficient.  

I attended the state SOC’s this year and tried to assist in any way that I could.  I provided information on 

Supreme’s SAFE program and how to track each council’s compliance.  This has been challenging as it 

changes daily with everyone. 

I attended the kickoff at Supreme in New Haven as a Representative for the Mississippi Jurisdiction COR 

group. This is a great program for the future of the Knights of Columbus.  We have a great national 

organization, and we also have a great State organization, and with your continued work it will only 

become greater. 

It was a great honor to attend the Supreme Convention in Orlando last year.  I thank my brother Knights 

for allowing me the opportunity to represent them as an Associate Member Delegate. 

As your State Advocate, I have been asked to give my opinion on several different issues and have tried 

to represent the order’s intent. I have always kept the Supreme, State and Council by-laws in the 

forefront of each decision.  

I appreciate all the resolutions submitted this year and feel we have a very efficient package to present 

to the Resolutions Committee.   

In closing, I wish to express thanks to all the State Officers for their support. There are many others—

Past State Deputies, District Deputies, Grand Knights, and council members who are an inspiration to 

me. It would be a dishonor if I failed to mention my wife Bridget and her undying support. 

It has been a great honor to serve as your State Advocate. 

Vivat Jesus; 

Respectfully submitted. 

Aaron Achord 

State Advocate 



 

State Warden’s Report 

2023-2024 

Dear Brothers, 

I want to take a moment to express my deepest gratitude for the time we’ve shared 

working together this past year. The experiences I’ve gained through assisting with our 

councils and the Mississippi Knights of Columbus have been invaluable. I’ve learned so 

much about the inner workings of our organization, and I couldn’t have asked for a better 

group of individuals to work alongside. 

As Warden, my main responsibilities have been to secure and manage the assets of the 

state, ensuring that we have everything we need throughout the year. This includes 

organizing meeting locations for various state gatherings and ensuring all materials and 

setups are ready in time. Additionally, I've worked closely with District Deputies and 

Grand Knights across the State, which has been a rewarding experience. 

This year has truly been a wonderful one, and I can’t express how thankful I am for your 

unwavering support. You all helped me through some very difficult years, especially 

leading up to and after my kidney transplant. It was the prayers and kindness of my 

brother Knights that carried me through. I stand here today in a better place, not only 

physically but emotionally, and it is thanks to the compassion and support that you’ve 

shown me. 

The kindness and selflessness of my brother Knights quite literally saved my life. There 

are no words that can adequately convey my gratitude, but I will simply say this: thank 

you from the bottom of my heart, and I love every one of you. 

Respectfully submitted with sincere appreciation, 

Lonie Treadaway 

State Warden, Mississippi Knights of Columbus 

Vivat Jesus 

 



 

Worthy Supreme Representative’s Report 

2023-2024 

o Your Excellency Bishop Kihneman 

o Your Excellency Bishop Kopacz and 

o Worthy State Deputy, Brother Guy 

o Worthy State Chaplain Father Mike 

o Worthy Insurance leaders 

o Worthy State, District and Council Leaders 

o Brothers All 

 

• Thank you for the opportunity to address the convention.  My name is Joe 

McInerney and I am the VP for leadership and ethics education for the 

Knights.  I am also the Financial Secretary of the Commodore John Barry 

Council #14534.  It is an absolute honor and blessing to be here with you 

for your convention. 

 

• I became a Knight because of the JPII institute.  That institute, like so many 

good things in this world, would not exist without the Knights.  It’s a funny 

thing.  The knights do so many things, do so much good.  When you join it’s 

not just your own work for the needy that you are doing.  You are joining a 

band of brothers that does so much good for the world.  I know you’ve 

heard all of our accolades but we should not take them for granted.  Our 

work does so much good. 

 



• But I want to focus on briefly on two things today.  This afternoon I want to 

talk about leadership and tonight I will talk about the Holy Spirit. These are 

not unrelated topics and you have our worthy State Deputy brother Guy to 

thank for suggesting the leadership guy talk about leadership.  

 

 

Leadership of Council 14534 

 

So, I’d like to tell you briefly about my experiences with the Commodore John 

Barry Council, Council number 14534, at the United States Naval Academy. I am 

the financial secretary of that council, and it sounds like we have had similar 

struggles to some of the Councils in Mississippi. And I want to tell you how my 

amazing leadership has turned that council around.  Well, that’s not exactly what 

happened, but here’s the story.  

 

Prior to Covid the Council was losing energy and Covid killed it.  We were still alive 

on paper, we had 420 people on our council roles, and literally no one in the 

council. 

 

So, we began to rebuild the council in 21-22. I volunteered to be financial 

secretary and I found a student, actually he found me, that I thought was the 

perfect Grand Knight.  He was a recent convert, really bright, articulate, and on 

fire for the faith. And he wanted to be Grand Knight. Perfect. I could not have 

asked for a better person to lead the charge to get the council moving again.  So, I 

thought.  There was one problem.  He wasn’t dependable.  Sometimes he would 

show up and respond to emails and sometime he would not.  He was not 

dependable and the council never got on his feet all throughout that year.  We 

had a few meetings, we would get jazzed, and then crickets for a couple of 

months. We failed to have any meetings after Spring break of that year and 



finished the year pretty much where we started.  And I was pretty discouraged.  In 

the fall of 22 we started again.  This time we had a core of about six friends, one 

of whom was my son, that was willing to go to an initial meeting.  We said we 

need a leader, and one of them (not my son) volunteered to be Grand Knight. I 

wouldn’t have picked him.  He’s a good kid, a big kid, a varsity baseball player. Not 

articulate and his faith seemed sincere but quite immature.  We went with him 

and his leadership made all the difference.  He was dependable, he was laid back 

and had a good sense of humor.  What stood about him was he listened to what 

his friends wanted.  And what did they want?  Two things—one I couldn’t give 

them and one that I could.  The first and most important thing they wanted was a 

space where they could talk so they could figure out—together—how to be a 

Catholic man in secular America in the 21st century.  That was something I 

couldn’t give.  I wanted to tell them how to do that. I wanted to give them all my 

amazing insights and give articulate speeches to inspire them to be great 

Catholics and Knights. That wasn’t their interest.  The Grand Knight told me they 

wanted to talk. They wanted to raise issues, even give presentations, about 

interesting, challenging aspects of the faith and then talk about how to apply it to 

their lives. They got a list of presentations together and they started talking and 

they haven’t stopped.  What did I do? I bought them pizza and tried as hard as I 

could to keep my mouth shut. 

It's been working. We’ve been growing.  We have more work to do to be an 

excellent council, but we are on the right track. 

 

So, what are the lessons I draw from that experience?  One, give them food they 

like.  Yes.  That’s important. Two, show up.  One thing I knew I had to do was be 

there.  If I weren’t reliable showing up they wouldn’t be either.  Three, listen to 

what they want to do together.  If you offer a forum for what your audience 

wants they will come back. Three, their questions were real and they were hard.  

They wanted compelling answers.  And no one can answer the questions of the 

human heart the way Jesus Christ and his body the Church can.  We have a three-

thousand-year tradition of wisdom to offer young and old men alike. And at the 



center of that tradition is God Himself, Jesus Christ. It’s a formula that has 

attracted men and women for two thousand years.  Yes, the Church has always 

struggled, and it is struggling today, but it has never ceased to grow and as our 

Lord tells us, the gates of hell will not prevail against it.  If we offer Christ to the 

men of our communities and our parishes, they will join us. 

 

So how do we offer Christ?  The short answer is Christ must be at the center of 

hearts for us to be able to share him. You can’t share what you don’t have.   

 

This is an idea worth spending more time on, but I’d like to save those thoughts 

for my comments tonight. 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to speak with you today. And thank you for 

everything you do for the Knights of Columbus. 

 

Vivat Jesus. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

 

 



General Agent’s Report 

 

 

 

 

 



State Reports Chairman 

2023-2024 

 

During the 2023-24 fraternal year, the state councils submitted 257 standard reports to 

Supreme.  Of these the state received copies of 92 of those reports.  All but one of the 

active councils submitted the Form 185 – Report of Officers to Supreme, but only 9 sent 

copies to the state.  Fifty-one councils submitted to the Form 365 – Service Personnel to 

Supreme again with only nine copying the state.  Fifty-five councils submitted the Form 

1728 – Fraternal Survey with thirteen coping the state.  Five councils participated in the 

Family of the Month program, sending at least one submission to the state.  Four councils 

submitted copies of the Faith in Action reports (form 10784) to the state.  One district 

deputy submitted copies of his Council Health Assessments to the state. 

 

       Respectfully submitted 

 

        /S/ 

 

       Charles Hahn 

       State Reports Chairman 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

District Deputy Reports 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
District Deputy # 2 Report 

2023-2024 

 



District Deputy # 4 Report 

2023-2024 

 

District Deputy Report 

Date: April 1, 2024 

As District Deputy for District 4, encompassing councils 6765, 7974, and 10443, I present 

this yearly report highlighting the collective endeavors, challenges, and achievements of 

our councils. 

The past year posed significant challenges for our councils, primarily revolving around 

the perennial issue of officer shortages. All three councils struggled to find dedicated 

individuals willing to assume leadership roles, thereby impacting the execution of 

council activities and initiatives. 

Recognizing the importance of maintaining operational continuity, I actively engaged 

(face-to-face meetings and following email exchange) with the acting officers of each 

council, providing guidance, support, and resources to assist them in fulfilling their 

obligations. 

Despite the aforementioned challenges, I am pleased to report that all three councils 

exhibited commendable dedication and resilience in executing their activities 

throughout the year. From charitable endeavors to community outreach programs, the 

councils remained steadfast in their commitment to serving their respective 

communities. Notably, each council demonstrated a remarkable ability to adapt and 

innovate, finding creative solutions to circumvent obstacles and achieve their objectives 

including significant strides in recruiting new members. 

 

Fraternally, 

Tomasz Haupt 

District Deputy #4 

 

 

 



 
District Deputy # 6 Report 

2023-2024 

District  6 (4 Councils) 

3/16/2024 

District 6 entered the new Fraternal year with high expectations.  One of 

the goals was to increase the number of Councils recording their programs 

and reports on the State Website. This goal was achieved at 100%. 

Last year District 6 had one Council (11934 Gluckstadt) achieve the Star 

Award, This year, there are two Councils positioned for the Star, #s 9543, 

Madison and 11934 Gluckstadt. I expect Councils 15131, St Richard and 

8038 St Jude to be contenders next year. 

Membership was a major driver this year. District 6 achieved 80%, ytd, of 

their goal. I anticipate we will be at 100% by year end. The main contributor 

was Council #9543, Madison, they achieved their membership goal in 

November. They have already implemented strategies for next year.  One 

of the initiatives from Supreme is increasing the amount of Hispanic 

inclusion into the Order, either through existing Councils, or, creating 

Hispanic Councils. St Jude, Pearl Parish has a high concentration of 

Hispanics, but, a minimal representation in the Council. This DD is working 

with, GK Basil Demarest, PSD Roy Gamez and Pastor Fr Cezar Sanchez on a 

plan to recruit this active community into the Order. 

As I pass the baton, I want express my deepest thanks to the GKs who 

worked so hard at satisfying the various requests I put before them. I also 

want to thank the Council membership for accepting me into their family. It 

was the best part of the job.  I’m sure I missed identifying some activities 

and if so it was not intentional.  I also want to thank the State Officers for 

their understanding, support and patience as I waded through the weeds. 

In Fraternity, 

SK David Fisher, DD6, PGK, PFN 



District Deputy # 7 Report 

2023-2024 

 
Worthies State Deputy, State Officers and Brother Knights, 

It has been a pleasure and honor to have been given the opportunity to Serve as District Deputy for 

District 7 for this past year. 

Together with Councils 7915, 8504, 17364 and 1034 we were able to achieve a lot of goals. I am 

extremely proud of these councils and the hard work that they put into their council to achieve the goals 

that were set. We held several exemplifications this past year. Proud to say that District 7 was able to 

get in 18 new members. We as District 7 faced a few challenges but were able to move forward with 

Charity, Unity and Fraternity. Each council strived to be Star Council and gave it a great run.  

District 7 was able to host a Core Retreat at Council 7915 in Brookhaven with Father Mike Austin 

attending. Council 7915 in Brookhaven also hosted a Central Organizational Meeting with State Deputy, 

State Officers and Brother Knights in July.   

Proud of the Grand Knights in District 7 for helping each other and working together to build a stronger 

council and making District 7 a great District to work in. I would like to thank PDD and State Advocate 

Aaron Achord for also helping with questions and assisting me and the Grand Knights in District 7. We 

are looking forward to this coming year to making each council better and making a good run for star 

council. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Bo Allen  

District Deputy #7 

 

 

 

 



District Deputy # 12 Report 

2023-2024 

 
March 16, 2024 
 
Worthy State Deputy, State Officers, My Brother Knights 
 
I am grateful and honored to have been given the privilege of serving as District Deputy for 
District 12 this past year. 
It has been challenging with a couple of councils not pulling their weight with programs or 
attending meeting i.e. State and District wide. Together with my councils 1605, 5654, 9124, 
10499 and 15155 we have faced a few challenges throughout the year and we are trying to get 
better. Through Charity, Unity and Fraternity we have succeeded in having a good year. All 5 of 
the councils are active in their parishes but councils 10499 and 15155 are having problems 
documenting these activities. Both Grand Knights are aware of the importance of completing 
the reports with Supreme and the State Council but can’t seem to get the reports done. 
Assistance has been offered by Robert Barr and myself on multiple occasions. The councils as a 
whole had minor problems as we all do, but it takes active management to get the work done.  
We are, as well as many other Districts/Council getting members to participate, manage and 
participation take dedicated personnel. The older Knights of doing the same thing over and over 
and the younger Knight see this and are scared to step up and help get things done. We need 
younger Knights but they are getting harder to find as many of the Parishes are an older people, 
but we have to keep trying. 
The other problem that seems to be causing some problems is the Safe Environment where 
councils 5654 (1 non-compliant) and 15155 (all 4 positions required are non-compliant). I have 
contacted both Grand Knights and they advised they are working on the problem. 
 
Activities of our District: 

1. Assisted in conducting the Marion Hour of Prayer (St. Joseph ICON) and making sure the 
councils had time needed to do so. 

2. Assisted in the planning and movement of the Siler Rose, as it moved through our 
district. We only had 3 days to get it to 10 Parishes, which didn’t happen. Also helped 
plan and carry the Silver Rose to Picayune so that it could be turned over to the 
Louisiana Knights of Columbus after the services there. 

3. Assisted in the planning the Special Olympic assistance from Councils helping the 
participants. 

4. Assisted the State and Councils Grand Knights to complete training to help better help 
the Grand Knights on how to report activities and ways to better complete their plans for 
the year. 



5. Councils attending the “Rescue me” programs along with parishioners to better their 
religious understanding. 

6. Did Tootsie Rolls fundraiser to help provide funds for the Mentally and physically 
challenged. 

7. Assisted Council 1605 with the Cross Catholic Outreach’s Box of Joy programs by 
providing funds, toys clothes, religious items and hygiene products. The shoe box size 
boxes were filled with items for a boy or girl by the parishioners, with a $9.00 check to 
cover shipment to a distant country so the children could have their first Christmas. This 
is the second year this was done. Rosaries that were handmade by a parishioner were 
included in the boxes; 276 boxes were shipped. 

8. Attempting to get all my councils to have a presence at the 2024 State Convention being 
held at the Golden Nugget Casino in Biloxi MS April 26 – 28, 2024    

9. I am presently on the 2024 State Convention Planning Committee getting ready for the 
State Convention. 

 
I want to thank State Deputy Guy Heying for trusting me with the position of District Deputy #12 
and my profound gratitude to the Grand Knights, Officers and members of District # 12 whose 
combined efforts have made us successful. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
 
William Clark 
District # 12 
 
VIVAT JESUS 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Grand Knight’s Reports 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



Grand Knight’s Report – Council # 848 

2023-2024 

 



Grand Knight’s Report – Council # 898 

2023-2024 

 



Grand Knight’s Report – Council # 1034 

2023-2024 

 



Grand Knight’s Report – Council # 1522 

2023-2024 

 



 

 

 

 



Grand Knight’s Report – Council # 1583 

2023-2024 

 



Grand Knight’s Report – Council # 1605 

2023-2024 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Grand Knight’s Report – Council # 6765 

2023-2024 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
Grand Knight’s Report – Council # 6872 

2023-2024 

 



Grand Knight’s Report – Council # 7915 

2023-2024 

 



Grand Knight’s Report – Council # 8054 

2023-2024 

 



Grand Knight’s Report – Council # 9124 

2023-2024 

 



Grand Knight’s Report – Council # 14051 

2023-2024 

 
 

 



Grand Knight’s Report – Council # 15131 

2023-2024 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

120th CONVENTION MINUTES 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
Mississippi State Council 

120th Annual State Meeting; 25, 26, 27 & 28 April 2024 

Biloxi, Mississippi 

Meeting Minutes 

 

o Thursday, 25 April 2024 
o 6:00 – 9:00 PM - Reception held for State Officers, District Deputies, Directors, Chairmen 

and Supreme Representative and their wives at Council 1224 in Biloxi. Event sponsored 
by Council 1244. 

 

o Friday, 26 April 2024 
o 8:00 AM - Votive Mass for Blessed Michael J. McGivney offered by State Chaplain, Fr. 

Mike Austin.  Mass held in St. Michael’s Church. 
 

o 10:30 AM – State Officer’s Meeting was held in Round Island A of the Golden Nugget 
Hotel and Casino. 

• State Deputy Guy Heying opened the meeting with a prayer, followed by the 
Pledge of Allegiance led by Master Craig Harrell. 

• State Deputy went over the agenda for the convention and a few requests for 
the weekend. 

• We need help finding members to fill Program Director positions and DD’s.  
Seeking input from all. 
 

o 1:00 PM – A District Deputy Meeting was held in Ship Island A of the Convention 
Hall. 
 

o 2:30 PM – A 4th Degree Meeting was held in Ship island B of the Convention Hall. 
 

o 4:30 PM – A Banner Procession rehearsal was held. 
 

o 5:30 PM – The Opening Business Session held was held in the Grand Ballroom D-E-F-
G of the Convention Hall. 

• Travel Cards were checked and assignment of chairs were made to the 
delegates. 

• State Deputy Guy Heying opened the meeting and a prayer was led by State 
Treasurer Charles Hahn and Worthy Master Craig Harrell led the Pledge of 
Allegiance.  



• State Deputy welcomed all in attendance to the 120th Annual State Convention 
and thanked them for coming. 

• State Deputy introduced our Worthy Supreme Representative Joe McInerney. 

• A motion was made to dispense with the reading of the minutes by Steve F. 
from Council 1605 and seconded by Clifford of Council 15131.  Motion passed. 

• State Secretary Kenny Gonzales called for submission of any late reports. 

• State Advocate Aaron Achord assured that all were in possession of all 
resolutions. They were posted on the State Website and included in their 
packets. 

• State Deputy made sure all delegates were aware of their committee 
assignments. He reminded all that dinner was to be held on the waterfront at 
6:45. Saturday’s mass was at 8:00 with a Eucharistic Procession to follow. There 
would also be a breakfast at St. Michael’s to follow. 

• State Deputy asked the floor for any announcements. 

• A closing prayer was offered by State Treasurer Charles Hahn. 

• State Deputy closed the meeting at 6:15 PM. 
 

o 6:45 PM – Friday Night Dinner Social 

• The Friday Night Social began with an opening prayer led by State Treasurer 
Charles Hahn. And Pledge of Allegiance by District Master Craig Harrell. 

• A welcome to all was given by Convention Chairman David Seymour. 

• A delicious meal of fried catfish and fixings was had by all. 

• Mayor Andrew Gilich gave his welcome speech to the crowd. 

• State Secretary thanked the Mayor for his time and efforts to make this 
convention a huge success. 

• Various Council Program Awards were handed out by State Secretary. 

• Various Membership Awards were handed out by State Membership Director 
Jacob Eftink. 

• State Deputy made some closing remarks and announcements. 
 

o Saturday, 27 April 2024 
o 8:00 AM – Memorial Mass w/Necrology offered by Bishop Kihneman at St. Michael’s 

Church.  Necrology by State Secretary Kenny Gonzales. See Necrology Section at the end 
of this book for listing of deceased brothers. 

o 9:30 AM – A beignet breakfast was served by Council 16992 at St. Michael’s Parish Hall. 
o 9:30 AM – 4:30 PM – Adoration in the small chapel at St. Michael’s. 
o 10:30 AM – Convention Committees were held in various rooms of the Convention Hall. 
o 12:00 - Ladies Luncheon, Past State Deputies Luncheon and Former District Deputies 

Luncheon were held. 
o 1:00 PM – 2nd Business Session held in the Grand Ballroom D-E-F-G. 

• State Deputy guy Heying opened the 2nd Session and Bishop Kihneman provided 
the opening prayer. 

• The pledge was led by District master Craig Harrell. 

• Bishop Kihneman gave his report to the delegates.  His theme was “We are and 
apostolic church”.  We are struggling to get members to the church. Jesus walks 
with us.  We need to talk about your faith.  We need to speak as disciples. Over 



1 million members need to make an impact.  Need to be a people of prayer.  We 
need a personal relationship with Jesus Christ.  That’s how we are empowered. 
Share God’s word. Practice the sacraments. Need our councils to become 
eucharistic councils. The COR meetings were started by the Supreme Knight to 
bring people to Christ. Bishop Kihneman assured us that he has been praying for 
us. We sill share Holy Water.  We have the full support of both bishops.  He 
thanked us for all of our works.  One ministry we need to focus on is being 
disciples. We are on a mission.  He gave us a final blessing.  And he finished his 
talk with “Go get ‘em.”. 

• The State Deputy, Guy Heying presented his report.  See the Reports section for 
his report. 

• The State Secretary, Kenny Gonzales presented his report.  See the Reports 
section for his report. 

• The State Treasurer, Charles Hahn presented his report. See the Reports section 
for his report. 

• The State Advocate, Aaron Achord gave his report.  See the Reports section for 
his report. 

• The State Warden, Lonnie Treadaway gave his report.  See the Reports section 
for his report. 

• The Immediate Past State Deputy IPSD Roy Gamez gave his report.  He talked 
about his time as State Deputy.  His first challenge was getting a call from 
Supreme asking if he could start his time as SD early due to health reason of the 
previous SD.  He also faced challenges with Covid. We need to embrace new 
members as disciples of Christ.  He thanked his wife for recruiting him to the 
Knights of Columbus.  We need to keep in touch with our missing brothers.  
Keep care of your family.  God looked over him was he was wounded in battle.  
Thanks to all. 

• The District Master Craig Harrell thanked all and gave a review of the 4th Degree.  
See the Reports section for his report. 

• The General Agent, John Stice gave his report.  We need to relate to people.  He 
talked about becoming a Field Agent in Abilene, TX in 1991.  He told a story of 
his early dealings with members.  He compared this to Fr. Mc Givney starting 
the KCs in 1882. We now have over 2 million members worldwide. Our new 
mission is Financial Planning and Long-Term Care.  We live too long now.  We 
are spending all of our savings.  Let new members know about insurance 
available with the Knights.  He is pushing his agents to get more involved with 
the councils.  He thanked us for inviting him. 

• The Supreme Representative, Joseph McInerney gave his report.  See the 
Reports section for his report. 

• State Chaplain, Fr. Mike Austin thanked Bishop Kihneman for all his leadership 
and hard work.  As State Chaplain, he will try to organize Days of Reflection 
throughout the state. He will need the help of the DDs. An afternoon session on 
“pathway to Discipleship” will be held in the afternoon. He urged us to lead by 
example.  Christ’s spirit will dive us.  Men of the Word Program is a scripture 
study program.  He also talked about the Rescue Project. 

•  A closing prayer was offered by Bishop Kihneman.  
o 3:00 PM – Various Training Sessions were held. 



o 6:00 PM – Saturday Night Banquet 

• The banquet was held in the Grand Ballroom. 

• All dignitaries and their wives were recognized. 

• State Deputy recognized all Clergy and Religious in attendance. 

• We presented the Supreme Knights Video for all to view. 

• Guest Speaker was our Supreme Rep, Joseph McInerney. 

• Many awards and recognitions were given out to Councils and individuals in 3rd 
and 4th Degrees, as well as Auxiliaries. 

• Checks were provided to both diocese for the Bishop Gerow and Bishop Houck 
Funds. 

• Great time had by all. 
 

 

o Sunday, 28 April 2024 
o 8:00 AM – Convention Mass offered by Bishop Kopacz at St. Michael’s Church.  
o 10:00 AM – Credentials Committee met in Round Island B of the Convention Hall. 
o 10:00 Am – An Open Awards Session was conducted by State Treasurer,  
o Charles Hahn. 
o 10:30 AM – 3rd Business Session held in the Grand Ballroom D-E-F-G of the Convention 

Hall. 

• The meeting was called to order by State Deputy, Guy Heying.   

• An opening prayer was offered Fr. Bob. 

• The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Worthy Master Craig Harrell. 

• Our Supreme Rep, Joseph McInerney gave his closing remarks.  He talked about 
Leadership.  Being a Christian is being a leader.  God is calling us to be great 
leaders.  It is intimidating.  God does the hard work.  He referenced two books, 
Pride and Prejudice, and The Caine Mutiny. Told of their story of divine love.  
You can’t force love.  Be receptive to God.  Confession is humiliating.  But you 
get God’s grace in return.  Continue our humble works.  Become a human 
monstrance. Accept God’s praise. Do humble work. God will allow it to grow. He 
thanked us for all of our kindness. Keep doing the great work that you do. 

• State Advocate, Aaron Achord read aloud all Resolutions.  A couple of minor 
changes in wording were noted from the Resolutions Committee. 

• All amended resolutions passed. 

• State Deputy Guy Heying installed election tellers, consisting of  

• PSD Jerry Schmuck 

• PSD Peter Sukanic 

• PSD Larry Tabor 
 

o Election of State Officers 
o There will be no vote is there is no opposition. 
o Final voting roll.  79 delegates and 6 officers, for a total of 85 voters. 

• State Deputy 
▪ Nomination for Guy Heying. 
▪ No other nominations. 
▪ The Chair cast one vote for Guy Heying for State Deputy. 



• State Secretary 
▪ Nomination for Kenny Gonzales. 
▪ No other nominations. 
▪ The Chair cast one vote for Kenny Gonzales for State Secretary. 

• State Treasurer 
▪ Nomination for Charles Hahn. 
▪ No other nominations. 
▪ The Chair cast one vote for Charles Hahn for State Treasurer. 

• State Advocate 
▪ Nomination for Aaron Achord from Council 7915. 
▪ No other nominations. 
▪ The Chair cast one vote for Aaron Achord for State Advocate. 

• State Warden 
▪ Nomination for Lonnie Treadaway. 
▪ No other nominations. 
▪ The Chair cast one vote for Lonnie Treadaway for State Warden. 

 

o Election of Supreme Convention Insurance Delegates (3) 

• Immediate Past State Deputy, Roy Gamez and current State Deputy Guy Heying 
are automatic selections.   

• One more Insurance Delegate is to be selected. 

• Nominations were received for State Secretary Kenny Gonzales. 

• No other nominations. 

• The Chair cast one vote for State Secretary Kenny Gonzales. 
▪ Bob Leo, Ben DeLorenzo and Richard Hota were selected as Alternate 

Insurance Delegates. 
 

o Election of Associate Delegates (2) 

• Nominations were received for Charles Hahn, Lonnie Treadaway, Craig Harrell 
and John Barnes. 

• Two candidates were to be selected. 

• Results of the voting was as follows: 
▪ Charles Hahn 53 votes 
▪ Lonnie Treadaway 69 votes 
▪ Craig Harrell 26 votes 
▪ John Barnes 18 votes 

• Charles Hahn and Lonnie Treadaway were selected as Associate Delegates. 

• Craig Harrell and John Barnes were selected as Alternate Associate Delegates. 
 

o Site of future State Conventions: 

• 2025 Jackson 

• 2026 Natchez (Headed by District 7) 

• 2027  Biloxi 
o The State Deputy thanked the convention tellers for their service and they were dismissed. 
o State Deputy, Guy Heying opened the floor for any New Business.  None was offered up. 



o Closing comments were provided by all State Officers. All thanked everyone for their 
support and for their attendance at the convention. Guy announced that $1,273.00 was 
collected for “Pregnancy Support” at the “pass the hat” at the banquet last night.  This will 
be presented to a Biloxi Diocese support center at a later date. 

o A special thanks goes out to Richard Greenwold for all of his hard work in making the 
conventions run smoothly.  We could not do it without him. 

o State Deputy reminded everyone that we heard a lot of information over the weekend.  
Take it home and use it. We have two months left in the Columbian Year.  We will start fresh 
on May 1 for the State.  Supreme runs through June 30.  We have to inspire our parishes.  Yu 
are leaders in the state.  We, the State Officers, are her to support you. Call if you need 
anything.  Spread your faith. 

o A closing prayer was offered. 
o Convention closed at 12:04 PM. 
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